

## Office of Your Department

Unlocking the Potential in ALL Students

Natalie Forbes, Director of Innovation & Grants

forbesn@mpsct.org | (860) 638-1414 311 Hunting Hill Ave, Middletown, CT 06457 www.middletownschools.org

## Board of Education Report

March 7, 2024

Farm Hill Roof Replacement: Accept as Complete State Project No. 083-0122 RR

On June 16, 2021, the Middletown Board of Education received a Grant Commitment from the Connecticut Department of Administrative Services for a Roof Replacement project at Farm Hill Elementary School. The Grant Commitment is to reimburse the Town of Middletown 66.43 percent of eligible final costs as reported at the end of the project. The original cost projection was \$1,039,708.

The Board of Education, Executive Director of Finance, Mr. Miranda confirms the final cost for the project as \$742,047.43.

The BOE is asked to accept the Farm Hill Roof Replacement project, State Project No. 083-0122 RR, as complete with a total cost of \$742,047.43.

Respectfully Submitted,

Natalie Forbes, Director of Innovation & Grants